

the PINN PIPER



ISSUE 44 - AUTUMN 2023 - WWW.PINNPATIENTS.ORG

patchs

Dear all, on behalf of the Pinn Medical Centre I thought it would be a good idea to write a few words about Patchs and how you as a patient can get the most from it.

Around eight months ago, the Pinn Medical Centre made the decision to move appointment access over to a fully digital platform. This platform is called Patchs.

It has taken a huge amount of hard work, from all of the staff at the Pinn Medical Centre in order to implement Patchs. We did not take this decision lightly, but from the feedback that we have received from yourselves, and from our own internal analysis, we know that many of you struggled to get through on the phone lines first thing in the morning in order to arrange an appointment for yourself or somebody that you care for, especially if it was somebody that was acutely unwell and needed an urgent medical assessment that day.

All of primary care in England and Wales are being pushed heavily to move to a digital first solution. The main reason is to improve access.

The Patchs system is very easy to use and it is accessible from our website. We as a practice, open our Patchs system at 8 o'clock in the morning. You as a patient, can submit a Patchs request through a simple form that you complete online. The form asks basic clinical questions in order that your request is directed to the most appropriate person.

Every single day, one of the partners is responsible for reading all of the Patchs requests and deciding which clinician you need to see and the appropriate timescale. You will then receive a text from our team, informing you of the time and date of the appointment that is made. To allay any fears that you may have the Patchs system does not operate solely on artificial intelligence, and every single patchs request is looked into carefully by one of the GP partners.

Your request may then be delegated to another member of the team, such as a pharmacist, first contact physiotherapist, or one of our

administrative team but at all times, the GP covering

patches that day will be available for the team to liaise with directly in order to ensure that your queries are dealt with appropriately.

Like any service within primary care, resources are finite. When we reach capacity for on the day appointment, we unfortunately have to close Patchs for that day. Sometimes we are flooded with requests and we close patches temporarily in order for clinical and administrative teams to catch up with demand and we may then reopen Patchs later in the day. If the service is closed, the login page will tell you the next time it is going to be open.

In order to make best use of appointments, you may well find that the GP reading your request triages you to see another allied professional, such as first contact physiotherapist, nurse practitioner or one of our practice nurses. Some of the feedback we have had is that people want to see a GP for their problems, please be reassured that at all times clinical problems for the patients are reviewed very carefully and if a GP is needed you will be booked to see a doctor. However, often problems of various natures can be dealt with by a large team of allied healthcare professionals.

Over 90% of all Patchs queries for clinical appointments are seen on the day. If you do submit a Patchs query, please be prepared to answer a phone call from our surgery reception team (usually will phone back within the hour) when called otherwise your appointment will be delayed. Please be prepared to attend the surgery on that day; with limited urgent appointments on the day, it is not always possible to give appointments after 4pm.

If you have an unwell child who needs to be seen, please do not send them to school as your child will be prioritised to be seen within a few hours of the Patchs submission

We are delighted to say that we have had some excellent feedback already on our NHS choices website with regards to patchs. A vast majority of patients who require on the day appointment with us are are seen in a quick and efficient manner through the Patchs system.

Those patients with health needs who require a longer time or follow up will be given a pre-booked appointment at a time and date that is convenient for them and often with a doctor of their choice for continuity of care. We are always looking for ideas and suggestions of ways to improve the Patchs service and we would welcome any feedback to our patient liaison officer Tracy Dorman at pinn.mc@nhs.net

We have produced a short tutorial video on how to use Patchs on our YouTube channel which can be accessed using

https://bitly.ws/UHr4



Twitter

@pinn

PMCPA vision and values

Our vision - We are a patient community working in partnership with the Pinn Medical Centre to achieve the best possible care for the patients we serve.

Our values - We represent Pinn Medical Centre patients. We have a culture of consultation and collaboration. We recognise diversity of need. We take account of and influence wider local and national health care provision.

The Board of Trustees of the Pinn Medical Centre Patient Association

At the Annual General Meeting of the PMCPA held on July 11th 2023 at the Pinner Methodist Church in Love Lane, Members of the Association were invited to ratify the appointments of the new Trustees.

Following an extensive recruitment process in which over 130 people expressed an interest in applying for the vacancies available, 30 applicants were shortlisted and 15 people interviewed. The field was of exceptional quality with many serving clinical professionals and several others of great skill and experience being included within the shortlisted group. It was a difficult task for the selection panel.

Eight interviewees were appointed and the AGM unanimously accepted their candidature for the position of a Trustee.

They will each undertake a leadership role on the Board and each will also serve as an assistant to another Trustee in their own area of responsibility. In this way a team approach will develop and the work of the PMCPA will enjoy a strong philosophy of togetherness by sharing tasks and developing a good degree of shared knowledge.

We are hoping to add to our list of services as the work of the Board of Trustees develops. The roles assigned to each Trustee will follow at the end of this piece.

INTRODUCING...



Jasmine is an occupational therapist by training and most recently the Deputy Director of Therapies for a local NHS trust. Her organisational, leadership and communication skills were instrumental in the management of large teams of therapists across three hospitals.

Jasmine is passionate about delivering high quality patient care and outcomes with a key focus on actioning patient feedback to enable positive changes. Her healthcare background at both practitioner and leadership level, and her experience of working with a multitude of stakeholders across the patient journey, will be useful for the service of the local community.



A Chartered Accountant by profession and for the last 25 years specialising in Corporate Tax, she has experience of working with large multi-national companies. In recent years, she has been working with various charities

which specialise in helping the underprivileged out of poverty and supporting children's education by assisting with different activities such as fundraising - including running the Virtual London Marathon in 2021!

Hema is a volunteer with Tutormate, a charity which facilitates weekly online reading support to children who are below their current reading age.



Polly has worked in the NHS for over 40 years, first at The Middlesex Hospital, (now UCLH), and the last 18 years at Barnet Hospital, part of the Royal Free London NHS Foundation Trust.

She is a clinical scientist in Clinical Biochemistry, also known as chemical pathology, checking and discussing all abnormal blood tests with the requesting doctors and their teams, and offering further advice as needed. She has taken an active role in several Trust committees.

She brings much experience in successfully dealing with difficult, often very sensitive situations in her work. She has taken an active role in training and teaching, encompassing final year medical students, and teaching all new nursing and medical staff joining the Trust. Her main interest is the ever-increasing area of Point of Care (POCT) in primary and secondary care and strongly believes in helping patients find their voice.



Binoy studied Business, Finance and Economics at the University of East Anglia, shortly after moved into a career within the electricity industry in 1997.

Binoy is experienced in helping to manage difficulties in business that sometimes require a tribunal approach in reconciling employment disputes.

He is committed to the value of volunteering for the benefit of others being a long-standing member of the Voluntary Driver team for the patient transport service the PMCPA provide and volunteering regularly for the anti-Covid Vaccination Hub since 2020.



Susana has 15 years of experience in the management of technology and digital projects in large and complex organisations such as Transport for London (TfL) and Imperial War Museums (IWM), where she has successfully led digital projects and taken part in larger scale digital transformation programmes.

She specialises in helping organisations to improve the services they provide to their customers, and to achieve better business results through the adoption of digital technologies. Her journey in the charity sector started six years ago. Susana is currently Head of Digital Transformation at Imperial War Museums, and has held roles as Product Manager, Project Manager, CRM Manager, and Knowledge and Training Manager. She also has experience in programme and risk management.



Raj has worked in the Pharmaceutical Industry for over 25 years and has led and managed teams across Europe as well as India, supplying clinical trial drugs and lifesaving medications

Raj believes strongly in the power of volunteering and has contributed to the success of the anti-Covid Vaccination by being a team leader for the legion of volunteers for the Healthsense PCN Vaccination Hubs. He also volunteered at 'Hope' in Watford to cook breakfast for the homeless. Raj says he enjoys giving back to the community and hopes that his joining the PMCPA will provide him with more opportunities to do so.





Sangeeta is a qualified accountant with over ten years of experience in both the corporate and charity sectors.

In recent years she has focused on leading finance and strategic projects for international healthcare charities.

She is motivated by working with people to problemsolve and deliver the best outcomes for those in need.



Jano is a management consultant and delivers business solutions to clients in the areas of finance transformation, business advisory and process enhancement, change management, controls, and compliance.

He is a qualified Chartered / Chartered Management Accountant with a MBA.

Jano is keenly aware of the often complex difficulties some people face in their lives and wishes to support them as best as he can. He hopes his work as a trustee at the PMCPA will provide an avenue for him to provide that help for others.

WHO'S WHO

Responsibility	Lead Trustee	Assistant Trustee
Carers' Café	Hema Khimasia	Jasmine Desai
Secretary/Admin	Pauline Angel	Hema Khimasia
Website management	Binoy Dharsi	
	Susana Perez Rodriguez	
Fund-raising	Jano Sathasivam	Sangi Basson
		Raj Bhatti
		Binoy Dharsi
		Jasmine Desai
Pinn Piper newsletter	Pauline Angel	Sangi Basson
		Binoy Dharsi
Membership Secretary	Raj Bhatti	Binoy Dharsi
		Jano Sathasitham
		Sangi Basson
Patient Education	Susana Perez Rodriguez	Pauline Angel
		Hema Khimasia
Patient Transport	Kevin Mahon	
Mobility group	Jasmine Desai	Pauline Angel
		Sangi Basson
		Raj Bhatti
Computer skills	Sangi Basson	Jano Sathasivam
		Raj Bhatti
Yoga group	Jasmine Desai	Susana Perez Rodriguez
Treasurer	Anita Manek	
Vice-Chair	Phillip Snell	
Chair	Kevin Mahon	







A carer's café is held once a month by the Patient Association Group and it is held at the Pinn Medical Centre were refreshments are available. A carer is someone who is looking after a family member, friend or someone they may look after by supporting them with their individual care.

The carers café benefits the carer, as it is a way for them to discuss any concerns and spend some free time with other carers of similar circumstances.

This year the Pinn Medical Centre hosted a Carers Event on the 22nd of February 2023 in the Pinner Methodist Church. Carers came along with questions for the professionals to answer and were provided with support. A wide range of services attended including the lead for Harrow Carers, the Pinn Medical Centre's Social Prescriber along with The Patient Association Group, Carers Benefit advice team who offered support to explain and advise the different benefits that carers are entitled to.



An appointment with our new PATIENT LIASON OFFICER TRACY DORMAN

HOW LONG HAVE YOU BEEN WORKING AT THE PINN AND WHAT DID YOU DO BEFORE?

Before joining the Pinn in January 2023, I was employed by the Central and North West London NHS Trust working with adults and adolescents with Mental Health problems.

WHAT MAKES YOU LAUGH?

My family and work colleagues! I also love stand up comedy.

HOW DO YOU RELAX AFTER WORK?

I go swimming and enjoy walking.

WHAT IS YOUR FAVOURITE FOOD?
I love all food.

IF STRANDED ON A DESERT ISLAND, WHAT THREE THINGS WOULD YOU WANT WITH YOU?

I would like a good book to read with some matches to light a fire and lastly a blanket for when it gets cold.

WHAT'S YOUR FAVOURITE FILM OR PROGRAM?

I love Romance Films my favourite is The Lucky
One.

WHAT WAS THE LAST BOOK YOU READ?
Pride and Prejudice Brilliant book.

IF YOU COULD HAVE DINNER WITH ANY THREE PEOPLE (LIVING OR DEAD) WHO WOULD IT BE? Charlie Hunnam, Theo James and George Michael.

WHAT WOULD YOU DO IF YOU WERE HEALTH MINISTER FOR A WEEK?

Firstly, I would listen to what Doctors and Nurses have to say and address their concerns. I would ensure NHS care is underpinned by compassion. I would do a survey to find out why recruiting for clinical staff is so difficult and how we can address this, trying to in encourage people to want to work for the NHS in all areas.

I would like to bring back walk-in centres on certain days of the week to support working people and their families.







THE PINN MEDICAL CENTRE'S MANAGEMENT TEAM



Since our last newsletter, there have been a number of changes to our management team. We thought it would be helpful to share with you a brief summary of who our management team are and their key roles.



Rupa was appointed as Practice Manager at the Pinn
Medical Centre in June 2017. Her work includes strategic
management of the surgery and ensuring all operational
plans are fully implemented to deliver safe and high quality
patient care

Hetal Patel, Deputy Practice Manager

Hetal joined the team in 2022. Hetal brings with her over 10 years of working in the NHS. Hetal assists the Practice Manager to apply operational plans and has a keen interest in coordinating chronic disease management.



Karen has been at The Pinn since 2010. Karen supervises the reception area and staff to ensure smooth running of the department. Karen also provides support to the Practice Manager to ensure efficient and effective running of the practice.



Kavita joined The Pinn in 2013. Kavita supervises the admin team and is responsible for making sure the practice has sufficient clinical staff to look after the patients accessing our services. Kavita also provides support to the Practice Manager to ensure efficient and effective running of the practice.



Tracy Dorman, Patient Liaison Officer

Tracy joined our team earlier this year. Tracy's role is to provide first class patient engagement services, in line with NHS standards and procedures, whilst ensuring that patient satisfaction objectives are met. Tracy has a passion for providing excellent patient services.



PAEDIATRIC LIFE SUPPORT



Prior to the pandemic, The Pinn regularly hosted patient health education evenings. We relaunched this program earlier this year with two Basic Life Support Events for our patients with young children. It was hosted in the Pinner Parish Hall, we wish to express our appreciation to the venue for providing us with their fabulous facilities and making the event a huge success.

In total, the two events have helped over 65 of our patients learn Basic Life Support skills. It was a lot of fun and an enjoyable evening, bringing the community together and a sense of community spirit. The feedback we got from the attendees on the night was very positive and welcoming.



If there are other health education events that you would like us to deliver, please do get in touch and send an email to pinn.mc@nhs.net and we will consider this for our upcoming program.

WHO'S NEW AT THE PINN



There have recently been some new health care professionals join The Pinn Medical Centre and we would like to warmly welcome them to our multidisciplinary, patient-centered team.

Allied healthcare professionals:

Ms Ayesha Hussain is our new Physician Associate who provides consultations for patients with a range of medical presentations, with the support of a GP's supervision. She joins Mr Daniel Kirk, our other Physician Associate, who has been at the Pinn for a few years now. Both are valued members of our medical team, they are able to examine and investigate a range of medical presentations and are extensively supported by our GP team.

Ms Nandi Patel, our clinical pharmacist, has returned from maternity leave. We are so thrilled to have her back and hear of her little one thriving. Nandi re-joins our wonderful clinical pharmacy team, which comprises of four pharmacists and one pharmacist technician, who are key in prescription and medication management at the practice. The team also do a range of other key patient-centred roles, including medication reviews, asthma reviews and respiratory management.

GPs:

Dr Sabha Naem has returned from maternity leave and we are excited to have her back. We also have two new GPs, Dr Abhinav Vepa, who joined in August and Dr Tara Urquhart, who is joining us shortly. I hope you will all join us in welcoming them to our large doctor team!

Nursing:

We are delighted to say that in recent months, Ms June Elliott has taken on the role of Lead Nurse at the Pinn Medical Centre, following her experience at the medical centre she is training new nurses, vaccinating housebound and care home patients whilst overseeing several nursing priorities at the practice.

We are very pleased that she has taken on the Enhanced Nurse Practitioner role for some of her time at the surgery, focusing on supporting patients with complex morbidity and frailty.

Ms Katherine Gardener completes her Practice Nurse training this month, having been supervised by June Elliott and Dr Hannah Bundock and we are delighted to announce that she will be staying on at the practice as a Practice Nurse.

Some of her work will focus on women's health and respiratory medicine and we really value her interest and enthusiasm in these areas of nursing healthcare.

Non-clinical staff:

We have a number of new non-clinical staff and we welcome them all to our team.

Ms Tracy Dorman is of particular interest to patients, being our new Patient Liaison Officer.

She has made strong links already with the Pinn Medical Centre Patients' Association (PMCPA) and with the Personalised Care Team in our group of practices locally.

We are also welcoming Ms Maithili Agarwal soon to our team as our new IT administrator.

Personalised care team:

We are part of a primary care network (PCN) called Healthsense PCN, which is a group of 7 practices working together on certain initiatives to improve patient health locally.

Healthsense PCN has recently employed a number of healthcare professionals that are known as the Personalised Care Team. This includes two Social Prescribers who are able to help patients with providing signposting and advice regarding a number of social and wellbeing needs.

The team also has two Health and Wellbeing Coaches who are able to help patients with their approach to their health conditions and wellness.

And finally, the team includes two care coordinators who are helping to identify patients with certain health needs, assist the Social Prescribers and Health and Wellbeing coaches with patient care and organise some key health interventions for patients.

If patients think they may benefit from seeing the Personalised Care Team, please discuss this with a healthcare professional at the Pinn.



MEASLES - UPDATE

Measles is a highly infectious disease that spreads very easily and can cause serious complications especially in young children. Unfortunately, cases of measles are rising especially in London and are set to rise as winter approaches risking serious illness like pneumonia, meningitis hospitalisation .and long term disability.

The good news for parents and carers is that 2 doses of the MMR vaccine can give lifelong protection against measles, mumps and rubella -all serious infectious diseases. Two doses are needed- one given at 12 months of age and the second around 3 years. We know that vaccination levels dropped during the pandemic, so a lot of children maybe unprotected. It is never too late for your child to get these critical vaccinations, we will be happy to discuss through any questions or concerns you might have.

If your child hasn't had a first or second dose, or you are just not sure what they have and haven't (use your child's red book to check) you can contact the Pinn Medical Centre via PATCHs. If they have not had two doses we strongly advise you to complete the course and arrange an appointment, so these important vaccines can be given to protect your child.

Protect yourself and others against flu and Covid-19 this winter



During the colder months, flu and Covid-19 spread more easily as we spend more time indoors. Both flu and Covid viruses can have a serious impact on people's health, which can lead to admission into in hospital or even death. If you're eligible, getting your vaccine will help protect you and those around you over the winter months.

Eligibility Criteria:

Flu vaccinations

- those aged 65 years and over
- those aged 6 months to under 65 years in clinical risk groups
- pregnant women
- all children aged 2 or 3 years on 31 August 2023
- primary school aged children (from Reception to Year 6) Children aged 2 17 will be offered
 the flu nasal spray or vaccine, and those in school will have the option to have it during their
 school day.
- those in long-stay residential care homes
- carers in receipt of carer's allowance, or those who are the main carer of an elderly or disabled person
- close contacts of immunocompromised individuals
- frontline workers in a social care setting without an employer led occupational health scheme
 including those working for a registered residential care or nursing home, registered
 domiciliary care providers, voluntary managed hospice providers and those that are employed
 by those who receive direct payments (personal budgets) or Personal Health budgets, such as
 Personal Assistants

Covid vaccinations

- residents in a care home for older adults
- all adults aged 65 years and over
- persons aged 6 months to 64 years in a clinical risk group,
- frontline health and social care workers
- persons aged 12 to 64 years who are household contacts of people with immunosuppression
- persons aged 16 to 64 years who are carers and staff working in care homes for older adults.

Currently there is a new strain of Covid-19 which is spreading in the community and causing potentially more severe illness.

The Pinn Medical Centre will offer patients BOTH vaccines during the same appointment as recommended by NHS guidance.

We strongly advise those eligible to have the booster and flu vaccines to come forward so as to reduce the risk of serious illness, hospital admissions or worse.

DID YOU KNOW THAT YOU CAN VIEW YOUR FULL HEALTH RECORD AND RESULTS ON THE NHS APP?

Step 1

Download the NHS APP or visit the NHS website

Step 2

Create an Account & Verify your identity

Step 3

 Ask your GP practice to enable access on your record by emailing pinn.registrations@nhs.net

Step 4

 The practice will email you or send you an SMS message to confirm that your request has been actioned

Access your test results online

Download the NHS App

Android phones:



Apple phones:



NHS website online: https://www.nhsapp.service.nhs.uk

For support with signing up to the NHS APP please visit: https://www.nhs.uk/nhs-app/nhs-app-help-and-support/

Other things you can do on the NHS APP

- Check & cancel booked appointments
- Order your regular medication
- View a summary of your medical record

If you have never had on-line access before, please email pinn.registrations@nhs.net

The NHS App allows you to access a range of NHS services. You can download the NHS App on your phone or tablet. You can also access the same services in a web browser by logging in through the NHS website.

You must be aged 13 or over to use the NHS App. You also need to be registered with a GP surgery in England or the Isle of Man. Find out more about who can use the NHS App.

What you can do with the NHS App

You need to prove who you are to get full access to the NHS App. With full access you can:

- order repeat prescriptions and nominate a pharmacy where you would like to collect them
- book and manage appointments
- view your GP health record to see information like your allergies and medicines (if your GP has given you access to your detailed medical record, you can also see information like test results)
- book and manage coronavirus (COVID-19) vaccinations
- get your NHS COVID Pass (there are also other ways to get your COVID Pass)
- register your organ donation decision
- choose how the NHS uses your data
- view your NHS number (find out what your NHS number is)
- use NHS 111 online to answer questions and get instant advice or medical help near you

Before proving who you are, you can use the NHS App to:

- search trusted NHS information and advice on hundreds of conditions and treatments
- find NHS services near you

Keeping your data secure

To access the NHS App, you will need to set up an NHS login and prove who you are. Your NHS App then securely connects to information from your GP surgery.

If your device supports fingerprint detection or facial recognition, you can use it to log in to your NHS App each time, instead of using a password and security code.

thank you

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you, for all the help and support everyone has provided to the Pinn Medical Centre over the years and for years to come.

We remain appreciative and humbled by the indomitable community spirit of all our patients who make the Pinn Medical Centre what it is today!

A huge thank you from all the staff at the Pinn Medical Centre

In the words of Mother Teresa, when we work together we can achieve the impossible!

'I can do things you cannot, you can do things I cannot: together we can do great things.'

- Mother Teresa -





The Pinn Piper, Pinn Medical Centre, 37 Love Lane, Pinner HA5 3EE is published on behalf of the Pinn Medical Centre Patient's Association (Registered Charity 1095260). Views expressed are not necessarily those of the PMC nor of its employees. All original design and content © Pinn Medical Centre. All other content is reproduced with permission or in accordance with Creative Commons Licenses.